
 

 

 

 

8 September 2022 
 
 
 
 
  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Welcome back Claygate Primary School!  
 
I can’t believe that the summer was so glorious yet we are now faced with storms and torrential 
rain. 
  
It has not spoiled the joy we experienced when welcoming our children back and seeing them 
engaging in their learning and all of the opportunities already enjoyed. I was so proud of all of our 
returnees but it was also lovely to welcome our reception and nursery children who are starting at 
our school. They were incredible!   
  
We look forward to seeing you at tomorrow’s Pop-Ins, should you wish to meet your child’s teacher 
and visit their classroom.  
 
We also have upcoming online Curriculum Meetings.  
 
Again, thank you all for your continued and on-going support; it really does mean a lot!  
  
 
 
Meet the Safeguarding team 
 
We are the safeguarding team at CPS: Hilary Ali, Sandra Cunningham, Marita Cunniffe, Luisa 
Dias (EYFS DSL).  
We work together to ensure all children are safe and happy. We are available on the school gate 
or via email/telephone should you wish to discuss any concerns.   
There is further advice and support available via the Safeguarding Section of our website. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
   Mrs Hilary Ali  Mrs Sandra Cunningham Mrs Marita Cunniffe  Miss Luisa Dias 
   DSL    DDSL    DDSL    EYFS DSL  

  
  

Jammie & Nibbles 
 
Sadly, we currently have no volunteers to look after our delightful guinea pigs – Jammie & 
Nibbles.  If you are able to look after them one weekend or during the school holidays please do 
contact gill.kosbab@claygate.surrey.sch.uk and she will be pleased to start a rota for this school 
year. 
Thank you. 
 

Keeping Under Fives Safe Online 
 
Attached is a flyer giving some useful information about how to keep under fives safe online. 

https://www.claygate.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Safeguarding+and+Child+Protection&pid=53
mailto:gill.kosbab@claygate.surrey.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

Term and Holiday Dates 2022 - 2023 
 

Autumn Term 2022 

 

1st half of term: Thursday 1st September - Friday 21st October 

Half-term break: Monday 24th October - Friday 28th October 

2nd half of term: Monday 31st October - Friday 16th December 

School closed for Staff Training Days  
(INSET days): 

 
Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September 

 

Spring Term 2023 
 

1st half of term: Tuesday 3rd January – Friday 10th February 

Half-term break: Monday 13th – Friday 17th February 

2nd half of term: Monday 20th February – Friday 31st March  

School closed for Staff Training Days  
(INSET days): 

 

 
Tuesday 3rd January and Monday 20th February 

Summer Term 2023 
 

1st half of term: 
Monday 17th April – Friday 26th 
May 

May Day Holiday: Monday 1st May  

Half-term break: Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June  

2nd half of term: Monday 5th June – Friday 21st July 

School closed for Staff Training 
Days  

(INSET days): 

 
Monday 17th April 

 

Extra Curricular Clubs 
 
We have a wide variety of extra curricular clubs available and they are booking up quickly!  
Please do visit the school website to sign your child(ren) up before they are all full. 

Esher Library Children’s Reading Group - Chatterbooks 
 
Please see the attached flyer with information about a reading group for 8-11 year olds. 
 
 

Little City 
 
Please see the attached flyer about a new Role Play Adventure for children! 

https://www.claygate.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Extra%2Dcurricular+Activities&pid=49

